
 
     November 2013 Chapter Newsletter 

PLEDGE:  As a Blue Knight, I pledge to act with honor and pride to promote motorcycling and motorcycle 

safety by being an example of the safe use, operation and enjoyment of motorcycles.  I will work at all 

times to improve the relationship between the motorcycling law enforcement community and the 

general public.  The fraternal spirit will always guide me in relating to other Blue Knights.  

CHAPTER WEBSITE: www.bkwivi.com  

The 2013 November meeting was 
held on November 19th , ÁÔ !ÌÉÏÔÏȭÓ 
Restaurant. 
President Jim Kindt (Tiny) called the 
meeting to order at 7:02pm with a 
total of 30 members present (see 
roll call).  President Kindt  led the 
chapter in the Pledge of Allegiance, 
followed by a moment of silence for 
our brothers who are in need and 
have transferred to Heaven I.   
There were two guest in attendance 
tonight, Fred Haas from HAAS Badge 
and Emblems and potential new 
member Mark Zaremba, retireed 
MPD. 
A motion to waive the reading of the 

minutes from the last meeting (October 

15th 2013) was made by Chuck Homa and 

seconded by Tom Listinsky.  The motion 

passed.  

TREASURERS REPORT:  Treasurer 

Bortmess read the financial report to the 

membership (report will not be published 

in this forum.)  

A motion to accept the report was made 

by VP Dennis Hafeman and seconded by 

Jim Bagurdes.  The motion passed. 

QUARTERMASTERS REPORT:  Jim 
passed around samples of shirts he 
purchased for us to view prior to placing 
an order.  A minimum order of 30 is 
needed.  The following is the breakdown: 
Heavy duty shirt ɀ sizes s-1x  $15.95, 2xl 
$16.95, 3xl $17.95,  includes logo. 
Long sleeves mens ɀ sizes 1x  $14.06 
Short sleeves mens ɀ sizes 1x  $13.06 
Long sleeves ladies ɀ sizes s-1x  $14.95 
All include the logo. 
There are several different colors 
available depending on the shirt style.  
Contact Jim ASAP to order.  They looked 
good!!! 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Dues are due!!  Get them 
in by the Christmas/Packer party.  $30 if 
you receive a newsletter via email and 
$35 for the paper newsletter.  A roster 
was passed around to check off that your 
information is correct.  I (Sandy) will be 
emailing out another roster for those who 
were not in attendance tonight to check 



your information.  PLEASE let me know if 
your information is correct or not. 
 
Badges: Fred Haas addressed the 
membership on the different styles 
and quality of badges along with the 
difference in the sizes for the 
emblem and the costs.  If we want 
the 15/16 size there will be a $350 
charge for the die.   
The company who make us the 
badges, Blackington, requires a 
letter of approval to use the Blue 
Knights seal. 
If we use our logo and purchase 25 
badges there will be no set-up cost, 
however all badges will need to be 
the same style.  Cost is 
approximately $139.75. 
"ÒÉÁÎ ÃÏÍÍÅÎÔÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ 3ÏÍÁÒȭÓ ÆÅÅ ÔÏ 
do the same is $137.38.  If enough 
members are interested in 
purchasing a badge the club will 
vote on picking up the set-up fee.  
CONTACT BRIAN VIA EMAIL IF 
INTERESTED.  
This will be tabled for now.  
 
PACKER/BEAR CHRISTMAS PARTY: 
Date is 12-29-13.  The correct 
address is 10137 W Coldspring Rd. 
George Markopoulos has agreed to 
make the food, and a motion was 
made to have Sandy make the 
desserts.  Somehow it passed 
overwhelmingly?????  No problem, 
)ȭÄ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÏȦ  !ÎÙ ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȩ 
The club will provide beer and soda.  
If you want something harder than 
that you are welcome to bring it. 
Please be on your best behavior as 
this location was offered to us 
through Jim Bagurdes. 
Kudos to Andre Bleickardt! He 
offered to hook us up with an extra 
TV or 2. 

OLD BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR:  
None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
-Sweetheart dance/fundraiser: A 
suggestion was made to change the date 
from February to March.   
There was also discussion on changing 
ÔÈÅ ÎÁÍÅ ÏÆ ȰÄÁÎÃÅȱ ÔÏ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÅÌÓÅȟ 
along with suggestions to change the type 
of fundraiser to a poker ride. 
President Kindt went over the funds in 
the charitable accounts and explained 
how they are replenished and what we 
use the chapter treasury for.  After a long 
discussion, a committee was formed to 
come up with different ideas for a 
charitable fund raiser. 
The committee will be headed by Paul 
Serdynski (pserdynski@wi.rr.com). Jim 
Crouse, Bob Barr and Steve Schultz 
volunteered to help.  Contact Paul if you 
have any suggestions. 
Keep in mind that the International will 
be in June this year so July has dates 
available. 
-International and GLRC Updates: Dennis 
Hafeman reported there is nothing to 
report.  Thank you Dennis for that report. 
-A motion was made by Dennis to 
purchase a Packer jersey for Tiny to 
replace his that was destroyed in the past 
Packer/Bear games. Motion was 
seconded by Steve Schultz, all were in 
favor. 
-President Kindt asked about donating 
$50 to the Pieper memorial (COPS RUN) 
ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȭÓ ÒÅÑÕÅÓÔȟ ÉÎ ÌÉÅÕ ÏÆ ÆÌÏ×ÅÒÓȢ  
All members present agreed. 
Ted Engelbardt suggested when there are 
funerals we should be better informed on 
who is attending, if colors will be worn, 
and where we could all meet and ride 
together.  It was decided that the three 
Directors, Engelbart, Homa and Bzdusek 

mailto:pserdynski@wi.rr.com


will come up with a plan to execute this 
idea. 
 
NEW BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR:  
Paul Serdynski stated he is getting a shoot 
together in Deerfield, either February or 
March on a Saturday evening.  Contact 
him if interested. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS/GOOD OF THE 
ORDER: 
-thankx to all who came out and helped 
put together the memorial board for 
*ÅÒÒÙȭÓ ÆÕÎÅÒÁÌ. 
-State Convention 6-20 to 6-22, Waupun 
Community Center (WI XII) 
-Spring GLRC will be held in Erie PA. 

March 14-16.  Please come out and 

support these guys.  They are a Tri -State 

chapter and hold associate status in the 

GLRC.  Should be a great time. 

-Summer GLRC, Galesburg ILL, August 15-

17.  Camping available and free. 

-Arkansas IV benefit.  They are doing a 

raffle to offset the cost of the 2013 

Internat ional.  They are raffling off 2 AR-

15 rifles and 2 leather jackets.  Tickets are 

$5.00 each or five tickets for $20.00.  

Drawings held Dec 14th.  

GOOD OF THE ORDER FROM THE 

FLOOR:  None 

 

RIDES:     Color Ride, October 27th   

Another great  color ride,  led by Al 
Schoessow.  Fifteen bikes (18 
people)  met at the Park and Ride at Hwy. 
45 and Good Hope Rd.  The weather was a 
little cool but sunny.  Al led us on a 
circuitous route on some nice roads with 
an abundance of color.  We ended up in 
Oconomowoc at a restaurant by the name 
of Maxim's @ Oconomowoc Depot.  This is 
a neat place with a great, all you can eat 
Sunday brunch for $9.99.  After brunch 

people went their separate ways to enjoy 
the remainder of the day.  I think I can 
speak for all that all had a great time.  
Great friends, good (inexpensive) food 
and motorcycles.  What could make for a 
better day? 
Chuck Homa 
 

17 th  Annual Crying Towel Classic 

Round I  

(ÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÉÓ ÆÕÌÌ ÏÆ ÈÕÎÄÒÅÄÓ ÏÆ Ȱ74&ȱ 

moments; times when people strode into 

situations filled with confidence, only to 

have Fate unzip and whiz on them.  

George Armstrong Custer at the Little Big 

Horn was overheard by Sitting Bull saying 

Ȱ#ÏÍÅ ÏÎ ÂÏÙÓȠ ÔÈÅÒÅȭÓ ÊÕÓÔ Á ÈÁÎÄÆÕÌ ÏÆ 

)ÎÄÉÁÎÓ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÁÔ ÒÉÄÇÅȢȱ  #ÁÐÔÁÉÎ %Ä×ÁÒÄ 

Smith of the RMS Titanic exclaimed 

Ȱ.ÏÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÏ ×ÏÒÒÙ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÇÅÎÔÌÅÍÅÎȠ ÔÈÅÙ 

ÔÅÌÌ ÍÅ ÉÔȭÓ ÕÎÓÉÎËÁÂÌÅȢȱ  "ÁÒÁË /ÂÁÍÁ 

ÐÒÏÕÄÌÙ ÓÁÉÄ ȰÔÒÕÓÔ ÍÅȠ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÎȭÔ ÌÏÓÅ 

ÙÏÕÒ ÈÅÁÌÔÈ ÃÁÒÅ ÃÏÖÅÒÁÇÅȱ ɉÏËÁÙȟ ÔÏÏ 

soon for that one).  But you get the 

picture.  Many are those who boldly 

×ÁÌËÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÏÎȭs den only to end up 

being mauled.  This was the case for the 

proud members of WI VI, who, drunk with 

a string of Packers victories sauntered 

into the very lair of the Bear, only to learn 

ÔÈÁÔ Á ÂÅÁÒ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÄÅÆÅÃÁÔÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 

woods; sometimes he does it on your 

team. 

Monday, November 4 was the date of 

infamy.  The scene of the crime was 

*ÅÓÔÅÒȭÓȟ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÌÁÃËÅÎÅÄ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÏÆ 

Waukegan.  I swaggered in full of 

confidence (and a bit of scotch) that the 

Pack would once again ensure the famous 



Crying Towel would be stained with the 

tears of Illinois Blue Knights.  How wrong 

I was.  The usual suspects were present; 

0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ Ȱ-ÁÃȱ -Ã#ÁÒÔÈÙ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ), 8 

crew, bolstered with support from IL 

8)8ȭÓ 'ÁÙÌÅ -ÕÒÎÁÎÅ ÁÎÄ #ÏÃÏ $Å&ÁÌÃÏȟ 

and Past International President Mike 

2ÉÐÓÃÈȢ  7) 6) ÈÁÄ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÆÒÏÍ 7) 8ȭÓ 

President Dane Nelsen.  Right away the 

mojo was all wrong.  Colette DeFalco 

ÇÒÅÅÔÅÄ Ȱ4ÉÎÙȱ ÁÎÄ ) ×ÉÔÈ ÈÁÎÄÍÁÄÅ 

scarves in Packers colors for our ladies.  

Being as we were both stag, we donned 

them not realizing they were cursed 

ÏÂÊÅÃÔÓȢ  Ȱ4ÉÎÙȱ ÒÅÓÐÏÎÄÅÄ ÉÎ ËÉÎÄ ÂÙ 

designating her to bear the shame of her 

team allegiance by wearing the Packers 

jersey.  The beer and taunts began to flow, 

and in the distance I heard what sounded 

to be a cosmic zipper being unzipped.  

More WI VI members rolled in, with 

Chuck Homa, Steve Bzdusek, Bob Barr, 

3ÃÏÔÔ 7ÙÓÏÃËÉȟ ÁÎÄ Ȱ7ÁÃËÏȱ ÁÎÄ *ÁÎÉÓ 

defying the Rain Gods and riding to the 

ÇÁÍÅȢ  3ÏÏÎ ÉÔȭÓ ËÉÃËÏÆÆȟ ÁÎÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 

opening drive the Packers get within 

spitting distance of the goal line when the 

Bears break our quarterback!  Oh, the 

humanity!!!  The team crashes and burns 

faster than the Hindenburg, and I start to 

feel a little trickle of something running 

down my back.  Is it sweat, or another 

ȰÏÔÈÅÒ ×ÏÒÌÄÌÙ ÆÌÕÉÄȱȩ  4ÈÅ Pack falls 

apart, and in the end the Bears end up 

victorious (Bears 27/Packers 20).  An 

evilly grinning Gil Farrow approaches me 

with the Crying Towel, offering to sop up 

the golden shower of tears flowing from 

me (or was that on me?).  While I weep, I 

take comfort in remembering that while 

Fate may have (d)rained on my parade, in 

ÔÈÅ ÅÎÄ ÉÔȭÓ ÁÌÌ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÍÁÒÁÄÅÒÉÅ ÏÆ 

being with fellow Blue Knights and 

enjoying this friendly rivalry.  

!Ó Ȱ-ÁÃȱ ÈÁÓ ÓÁÉÄȟ ÁÎÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÁÙ ÁÇÁÉÎȡ 

Ȱ7ÁÉÔ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÎÅØÔ ÔÉÍÅȦȱ  -ÅÁÎ×hile, please 

excuse me while I go change into 

something a little drier.   

Toweling off (yup, pun intended), 

ñWrongwayò Dennis   

 

 

 

-DUES ARE DUE.  Start getting them in. 

BY JANUARY PLEASE!  See Brian, 

$ÅÎÎÉÓȟ ÏÒ 3ÁÎÄÙȢ  )ÔȭÓ ΑσπȢππ ÔÏ ÒÅÎÅ× 

if you get an electronic newsletter and 

$35.00 if you receive a paper 

newsletter.  If you joined after Oct 1 st 

you do not need to pay dues for next 

year.  Honorary members, hold on to 

your dues until December when we 

vote on your membership.  

 

 

Motion to close was made by Jim Crouse 

at 0810pm and second by Kristi 

Bleickardt.  Motion passed. 

Fraternally,  

Sandy (LTS)  256 

 

 



 
 

 

 

ROLL CALL 
Chuck Homa 

Steve Bzdusek 

Bob Barr 

Steve Schultz 

Andre Bleickardt 

Kristi Bleickardt 

5ŀƴƴȅ hΩ¢ƻƻƭŜ 

Jim Bagurdes 

Bob McDermott 

Tom Listinsky 

Jared Listinsky 

Scott Wysocki 

Brian Bortmess 

Joanne Cook 

Sandy Santoro 

Dennis Hafeman 

Laura Duff 

Jim Kindt 

Al Schoessow 

Jim Crouse 

Gary Davey 

Peggy Paddock 

Chris Koch 

Mark Koch 

Ken Ziebell 

George Markopoulos 

Jerry Bolyard 

Ted Engelbart 

Pat Engelbart 

Paul Serdynski 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

PRESIDENT 

James (Tiny) Kindt 

jimkindt@yahoo.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Dennis Hafeman 

bkwrongway1@aol.com 

SECRETARY 

Sandy Santoro 

santoro3@sbcglobal.net 

TREASURER 

Brian Bortmess 

bbortmess@gmail.com 

DIRECTORS 

Steve Bzdusek                                         

Ted Engelbart                         

Chuck Homa  

PAST PRESIDENT 

Joe Kubicek        

                              

BIRTHDAY WISHES 

Steve Bzdusek, Nov 10 

Randy Winkler, Nov 11 

Steve Schultz, Nov 17 

Janis Smolinski, Nov 28 

 

 

Brunch rides are the 2
nd

 Sunday 

(10am) 

Dinner rides are the 4
th
 

Wednesday (6pm) 

Rides run March through 

November 

(Ride dates may vary) 

 

Meeting location: changes per 

ride, due to construction 

 

 

  

mailto:jimkindt@yahoo.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS 2013               

-Crying Towel Round #2 Hosted by WI VI   Dec 29 

tƛŎŎŀŘƛƭƭȅΩǎ /ƭǳō IƻǳǎŜΣ млмот ² Coldspring Rd 

This will also be our Christmas Party            

 

-2014 Spring GLRC           March 14-16 

Erie, PA (PA XVIII) See attached flyer 

 

-2014 Pigs in the Smokies          May 23-25 

Hosted by Tennessee III (www.blueknightstn3.com) 

 

-2014 State Convention                        June 20-22 

Waupun Community Center (510 E Spring St) 

More detail to come soon 

  

-2014 International                             June 22 ς 27   

Waidring Austria  HTTP://BK-Convention2014.eu/ 

 

-2014 European Tour                       June 21-July 6 

Escorted by Pat Fox, contact Pfox1@nycap.rr.com 

 

-2014 Summer GLRC                          August 15-17 

Galesburg, ILL XXXVI  (See separate attachment) 

 

-Blue Knights 40th Anniversary Cruise, 7 days 

Hosted by Florida XVIII  August 24, 2014 
www.blueknightsflxviii.com 

 

-33rd Annual Tri-State Conference         Oct 10-13 

New York IV     www.blueknightsny4.org 

 

-2015 Spring GLRC   dates to be announced 

Canton, OH 
 

 

 

 

 

50/50 WINNER!!  

Dennis Hafeman  

$65 to house $65 to winner!!  

 

 

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY 

DECEMBER 17TH, 2013, 7:00PM, 

!,)/4/ȭ3Ȣ  3/#)!, (/52 34!243 

AT 6:00PM 

 

IF YOU HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD 

LIKE ON THE AGENDA CONTACT ME 

PRIOR TO THE NEXT MEETING 

 

Check the International and 

conference web sites for further 

information and registration forms. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.blueknightstn3.com/
http://www.blueknightsflxviii.com/
http://www.blueknightsny4.org/

